

CONTACT INFORMATION:
Marti Roberts
P.O. Box 2439
Abingdon, Virginia 24212
276-628-5585 - hm
276-698-6543 - cell
Email: martharoberts@mwbm.org
www.reachinghonduras.org

HOME CHURCH:
Denton Valley Baptist Church
24051 Denton Valley Road
Abingdon, Virginia, 24211
Pastor Timothy Stevens
276-628-2907

GOALS: Work with an established Missionary or National Pastor Spread the Gospel Teach Women and Children



P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818 www.mwbm.org

"Also I heard the voice of the Lord, saying, Whom shall I send, and who will go for us? Then said I, Here am I; send me." Isaiah 6:8

Missionary to Mondura

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

## JUNE

June was a busy month. On the 2nd, we had the Kindergarten graduation that I spoke of in my last prayer letter. On June 10th, a large group came down from Crosspointe Baptist Church, Indianapolis. What a blessing they were as they painted our sanctuary, poured sidewalks around the church and visited 8 schools where the children heard the good news that Jesus loves them and wants to save them. They also received packets with a New Testament, a tract, school supplies, candy, and a small toy.

I personally began to pack up my house that I had lived in for 3 years in anticipation of moving to a new house right beside the church. I had watched the house being built, never once dreaming that I would be so blessed as to be able to move into it myself.

As a church we had to say goodbye to part of our team as Ever and Carol Sandres moved to Roatan to take over a ministry there. It is always sad to see our coworkers leave, but we know that God has a plan for each of our lives, and sometimes that plan asks us to step out in faith and go where He sends. Please help us pray for Ever and Carol as they begin to minister to the people of Roatan.

## JULY

On July 7th, a group of men from the church came and helped me move. They had everything moved into the new house before 10 AM that day! Two ladies from the church helped me clean the floors of the old house and then came to the new house and helped me clean and set it up. Our church is filled with men and women who have a servant's heart and are ready to help out in any way they can.

July 6th - July 8th, our youth were blessed to be able to take part in a youth conference at another church. It was great to hear their testimonies of how the messages spoke to their hearts.

On the 22nd, we went into a community called El Olivar and had a Bible Club for the children there. Bible Clubs are probably my favorite part of the ministry. Just the thought that a new group of children (some for the very first time) are hearing about Jesus makes my heart soar to new heights. Many of them start coming to church as a result of the clubs and eventually accept Jesus as their Savior. And that is what it's all about!

Thanks to each of you who make it possible for me to be here and be able to take part in the wonderful ministry the Lord has here in Santa Rita, Yoro Honduras. I can't imagine life any other way.

Please continue to pray for the ministry here, especially for teachers in the school. The last I heard, we have more than doubled our enrollment from last year. God is good!

Your Grateful Missionary and Fellow-servant,

Marti Roberts